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Parish Council News
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 7th January 2011. It was attended by 
Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman), D Weston, I Read, B Parkinson and N 
Anfield .
Clerk BC Taylor (878060). 
The Meeting started with a Minute of Silence in respect for the Memory of Parish Councillor Judith 
Calvert who died on 20th November 2010.
Precept:
After considering the Budget for 2011/12 it was agreed that the Precept would be increased by 2.5% 
to £14,545. It was noted that an increasing number of repairs to street lights are involving extra costs 
for rewiring and replacement of lanterns and columns.
Grass Cutting:
It was agreed to select Ian Wood to cut the grass for the coming season as his work last year had 
been appreciated by so many residents. 
Grit Bins:
NYCC have been asked to refill the grit bins.
Bus Shelter – bottom of Coble Lane:
The handyman will carry out additional work to the window and paint the notice board.

Village News:
It was agreed to make a contribution of £125 to the running costs of the Village News after receiving 
a letter from the editorial section.
Sheriff Hutton Youth Club:
It was agreed to make a contribution of £200 to Sheriff Hutton Youth Club having received a very 
informative letter from the Treasurer laying out the expenses and projects on which the money would 
be spent.
Extra donations:
In addition extra payments of £100 each to Ryedale CAB and The Church of St Helen and the Holy 
Cross were agreed as promised in April 2010 when donations were made to them for 2010/2011.
Planning Applications
10/01382/HOUSE: Mr G Linsdel: Alterations and extensions to include raising of roof height to form 
first floor accommodation and erection of single-storey extension to front at 17 Castle View Sheriff 
Hutton YO60 6SR
Supported by the Councillors, but with reservations expressed regarding the style of the 
development, in relation to adjacent properties, and the increase of the roof height by 50%.
10/01451/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs C Wilson: Erection of single-storey extension to form a garden room at 
Cornborough Grange Cornborough Road Sheriff Hutton YO60 6QL
Supported by Councillors in its present form.
Approval by Ryedale DC of application 10/01113/MFUL: Genus Breeding Ltd at Southern Unit 
Whenby Lodge Farm Cornborough Road Sheriff Hutton
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Advertising Signs:
It was agreed to express concern to Ryedale District Council about the number of signs appearing on 
the York Road at the entrance to the Industrial Estate.
Next Meeting will be held on Friday, 11th February at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall

Health Visitor Drop in
The Health Visitor will  be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on  Thursday, February 3rd 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.  Anyone  
waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room.

Mobile Library
Farlington and Sheriff Hutton.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows from:
Tuesday 15th February, 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington 
Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 
11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 –  
1:15pm at  Dudley Hill Farm and 1.25 – 1.35pm at Whenby, Foulrice Farm 

West Lilling and High Stittenham.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows from:
Tuesday 8th February, 9.30 – 9.40am near the post box on Goose track Lane, West Lilling and 3.55 
– 4.05pm at High Stittenham.

A Retreat in Everyday life for the Deanery
Have you ever wished you could get away to spend more time with God?
A retreat in everyday life gives you this opportunity without leaving home.
Over a six week period, participants are invited to make extra time each day to be still with God,
Each week, on a Monday evening, we will meet to reflect on what is happening in our lives.

Interested?
Come along to the Taster evening on Monday February 21st from 7.30 - 9pm in the Activity Lounge 
at Springhill Court, Easingwold. 

The retreat begins on March 10th and then continues on Thursday evenings throughout Lent, with 
an optional service in Holy Week. 

The same event will take place in Easingwold and in Brafferton Helperby. 
Cost: £10 to cover expenses. 
For more information, and to book a place, contact any of the following:
Ann Bowes  (for Brafferton Helperby sessions)                                               
Revd Sue Nightingale  (for Easingwold sessions) 
Revd Chris Peel 

Mid Week Ramble
Thursday 24th February, the ramblers meet at 9.30am at the Village Hall car park to arrange transport  
to the start of the ramble. Four to five miles with lunch, or snack, at a pub afterwards and then back  
by 3pm. All you need is good footwear and clothing appropriate to the weather. 

2



The Methodist Church
Minister: Rev Graham Peadon 01904 491950.

The services at the Methodist Church in February will be led by the following preachers:

Sunday 6th 10.30am Rev Graham Peadon (Holy Communion)
13th 11am United Family Praise Service at Parish Church
6.30pm Rev Ann Vaughan (Holy Communion)
20th 10.30am Rev Graham Peadon 
27th 10.30am Mr Ray Graves

Other activities:
Mondays 7.30pm Guild in Miss Ward Room (see separate programme)
Wednesdays 8am Morning Prayers

10am Drop in for coffee
6.15pm Singing group (2nd & 16th)

Methodist Guild
Meet on a Monday evening at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room of the Methodist Church. Over 30 
people have met in January but we have room for more so if in the following programme there is 
something which would interest you why not come along, you will be very welcome. 

7th Ken and Ann Hopwood from Easingwold, will show us ‘Peruvian Perusal’ and 
share their experience of a holiday

14th Tonight is a Home Mission evening with Kim Gabbatis, who is a lay worker attached to the 
Easingwold group of churches and has started youth activities in association with primary and  
secondary schools.

21st Many people have marvelled at the key board skill of Andy Hunt. Well tonight he brings ‘The 
Wonderful  World  of  Computer  Music’.  It’s  a  meeting  to  really  come  up  to  date  with  the 
technique and skills available today.

28th Sister Margaret Ann is a great supporter of out Guild and this night she will talk about people.  
Who? We don’t know, how curious are you?.

Janet, Heather and Family...
Would like to thank all those who gave so generously at Lily’s funeral on January 7th. 
The collection raised was £514 which was donated to Diabetes UK. We would like to thank Chris Ellis 
for such an uplifting and sensitive service and also his “support staff” for all their help and efficiency 
over a very emotional time. Also our gratitude to Judy Harper and Mary Masefield for the beautiful 
floral arrangements, many thanks to Anna Fitzgerald for her wonderful singing and appreciation to 
Brian Mills for taking such good care of us.
The support we have had has been second to none and words can never express how much that 
means to us. The attendance at church really speaks for itself on a particularly cold, wet day and 
reflects the affection people felt for Mum, she had so many loyal friends. 
We would also like to thank Carolyn Hourston for the high quality catering service that she provided 
in somewhat difficult conditions due to our underestimation of numbers! Thanks also to the Methodist 
Church for their facilities which were excellent. 

Wanted – a volunteer interested in carpentry to carry out a careful  programme of conservation 
repairs to Georgian and Stuart pews.  The work could be carried out over a period of months, for  
example one half a day a week. If you are interested in discussing the work please contact:
Roy Thompson, Churchwarden, St Helen and the Holy Cross  
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Historical References to Sheriff Hutton
During a recent BBC TV programme about  World  War II,  it  explained that every painting in the 
National Gallery was removed to safe storage then replaced by pieces of art from around the country 
that depicted life in Britain. The example of art they showed was a watercolour of Sheriff  Hutton 
Castle viewed from the crossroads of Coble Lane and Back Lane.
I have been in correspondence with the "Recording Britain" archive of the V&A and they tell me that  
there are in fact two watercolours by Kenneth Rowntree (Museum numbers E2589-1949 and E2588-
1949).
The second water colour depicts a view of the Vale of York with York Minster in the distance. Both 
these  paintings  can  be  seen  in  the  V&A Prints  and  Drawing  Study Room from 10.00  to  17.00 
Tuesday to  Saturday.  It  takes about  10  to  15  minutes  to  retrieve  these  pictures.  We can have 
electronic copies for Sheriff Hutton Village web site but we have to apply for a licence and there are 
strict  rules  concerning the use of  an image.  There  are  no prints  available.  New photography of 
paintings is subject to curational permission and a studio fee of £120 for two photographs.
See the following links: there are no images on the web site:
http://collections.vam.ac.uk/item/O596028/watercolour/
http://collections.vam.ac.uk/item/O596029/watercolour/
Sheriff Hutton is also mentioned in the book "Red Queen" by Phillippa Gregory (ISBN 978-1-84737-
458-5) a fact/fiction book about Margaret Beaufort, heiress to the Duchy of Lancaster, and her son 
Henry Tudor who marries Princess Elizabeth of York. This is not the first time I have seen reference  
to Sheriff Hutton in historical books not I hasten to add with today's spelling.
Stephen Loynes

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association
The Annual  General  Meeting  of  the  Easingwold  &  District  Branch  of  the  GDBA will  be  held  at 
Greystones, The Green, Sheriff Hutton, on 8th March at 7.30pm.  
Anyone interested in volunteering to help with fundraising events in the village or around the area is  
welcome to attend the meeting.
Stop Press! The January Jumble Sale raised over £1,500!!  Many thanks to the Jumblies and all our  
supporters for such a magnificent effort!

Friends of the Village Hall 
The Friends have not met in 2011 at the time of going to press so just a gentle reminder of 2 dates for  
your diaries:
The Auction on May 7th

Village BBQ on June 11th

Both these events will be run in conjunction with Playgroup. 
More information on our plans for the year next month!

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club
We would like to acknowledge & give our heart felt thanks to Linda Gordon, who after a few years of  
being a generous supporter & Leader at the Club, has decided to step aside as the demands of other 
commitments take over. Her time given has been greatly appreciated & she will be missed at the 
regular sessions by the committee & members.Sessions continue a pace on Tuesdays 7 – 8.30pm 
during term time. Aimed at 11 – 16yr olds, new members are very welcome. Entry £1.50.
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff 
Hutton

6th 9.30am Holy Communion

13th 11am Family Praise in Parish Church 
20th 9.30am Holy Communion
27th 9.30am Morning Worship

Farlington 13th 11.15am Holy Communion – BCP
27th 11.15am Holy Communion – BCP

Marton 6th 6.00pm Evening Worship 
20th 6.00pm Benefice Celtic 

Eucharist
Stillington 6th 10am Village Praise , Methodist Church 

13th 9.30am Holy Communion
20th 9.30am Morning Worship
27th 9.30am Holy Communion 

Sutton-on-
the-Forest 

6th 8am
10.45am

Holy Communion
Morning Worship

13th 10.45am Holy Communion
20th 8am 

10.45am
Holy Communion
Family Praise

27th 10.45am Holy Communion

EVENTS

22 February PCC Meeting - 7.30pm 10 Warwick Close
4th March Women’s World Day of Prayer – 2.30pm in Parish Church  
15th March Annual Church Parish Meeting – 7.30pm Miss Ward Room
9th July Africa Concert in aid of Chikupira School Malawi – Vicarage, Sutton on the Forest 
4th September Benefice Garden Party – 2pm Vicarage, Sutton on the Forest

“Christmas is over for another year!”
When the song of the angels is stilled,
when the star in the sky is gone,
when the kings and wise men are home,
when the shepherds are back with their flocks,
The work of Christmas begins:

to find the lost,
to heal the broken,
to feed the hungry,
to release the imprisoned,
to rebuild the nations,
to bring peace among peoples,
to make music in the heart.
Happy New Year!               Rev. Chris Ellis
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United Christians Churches New Year Party
As I walked to the party on Saturday January 8th, my mind went back over 40 years when plans were 
made for the senior citizens of Sheriff Hutton in the old Chapel Vestry. Indeed during those years in 
that same place the Village News, the Playgroup and the Surgery were also planned for the village. 
All these village services are active and thriving today. A tremendous asset and much appreciated.

Then as I  entered the Village Hall  with  a welcome from the Methodist  Minister  and the Church 
Warden I was back in the present and began to enjoy the 43rd party for we of mature years.
I first met the hostess, then someone proud to be 90, then one of a number who had not been before,  
then  a  friend  of  over  60  years  and  together  enjoyed  the  lovely  meal  and  chat,  a  true  party 
atmosphere for one of my age group. The treat for all of us was the programme by the Swinton and 
District Excelsior Band with an hour of wonderful music for all to enjoy. People stayed a little while to  
greet one another and chat because their spirits had been lifted into the New Year.

So I add to the thanks on the day, my thanks endorsing those of the vicar, to all who gave time and 
effort in so many ways, to give enjoyment to so many people
Thank you

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club 
On Wednesday 16th February at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club welcomes 
Eddie  Harland,  the  head  gardener  at  Littlethorpe  Manor,  Ripon.  He  will  be  speaking  on  'The 
Development of Littlethorpe Manor Gardens'.  The club has arranged to visit these gardens in June.

Other trips arranged are: A day trip by coach to Tatton Park Flower Show on 23rd July; An overnight  
trip to Shropshire on 16/17th June; The Himalayan Garden, Grewthorpe (by car) on the afternoon of 
18th May; Dove Cottage Garden & nursery, Halifax ( by car) on the afternoon of 24th August. 
If you are interested in any of these visits, please will you contact Judith Goodwill as she requires  
numbers to confirm bookings.
 
Looking ahead to the Village Show on 13th August, 2011, for those who would like to get started 
during these long Winter days, the Craft schedule is as follows: 
Canvas work or piece of embroidery of the exhibitors own design; canvas work or embroidery, using 
a kit or chart; piece of patchwork; an item of beadwork; piece of hand knitting, crochet or tatting;  
cushion; Piece of cross stitch; collage, using any materials; handmade toy item in any material; a 
greetings card in any medium; wrapped gift box; any item made from recycled materials; any other  
hand crafted item; piece of handmade jewellery; bookmark in any medium.

The judge of  the Preserves section of the Village Show commented that if  you are using screw 
topped jars for your preserves, wax discs are not required. Wax discs need only be used when 
covering the jars with cellophane. I hope this helps.
 
Helen Loynes

Prize Bingo In Aid Of Farlington Church
The refurbishment of Farlington Church made great strides forward in 2010 but there are a number of 
projects still to complete including renewal of the heating and lighting.   To help us raise the money 
we need Ian Downing and his team have kindly offered to run one of their fabulous Prize Bingos on 
Friday, 25th March in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall at 7:30pm.  

Come along for a fun evening of fundraising – it will be an evening to remember. Top quality prizes  
include a pair of 1st Class tickets to London with Grand Central Rail.
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Thank You
I would like to say thank you for all the lovely cards and letters I received after losing Tom. He used to 
say “Don’t cry for me when I’m gone- life goes on”. Tom worked hard, had a good life and four lovely 
daughters. So I will keep taking my pills with whisky and go back to being myself and noisy.
God bless you all
Doreen Lynch

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Needs You!!
Now with a more settled and certain future, two of the Leaders that have supported the club over the 
last few years would like to step down, so we are looking to replace them.

Working as part of a team helps to spread the load, so the more Leaders we have the less there is to 
do for any one person, it helps to keep the interest and the team motivated.
The Club itself is informal at the request of members, but they do enjoy games such as Dodge Ball,  
Rounders, occasional competitions etc  We raise money for venue costs, a trip out at Christmas and  
an event at the end of the year as well. The other Leaders are open to new ideas & approaches but  
one of the most important things is to get to know the children.

For more information please contact any of the Youth Leaders but then notify Melanie directly with 
your interest. It will not be expected that you run sessions until you are comfortable and you are also  
very welcome to attend sessions to weigh up if it is for you.

It really is very rewarding and we try to have fun along the way.
Melanie, Mark,  Linda and Jean: 

Dear Friends,
I am a son, a husband and a dad.  I am also a brother, a cousin and an uncle.  I am a cyclist and a 
hill walker.  This is something which is similar for all of us.  We all have different roles and we are 
often different in those roles.  I am different towards my son Sam from the way I am towards people 
in my role as a minister.  But who are we?  What is the specific thing that defines us?  Are we a 
mixture of all of our characteristic traits, or are we defined by anything specific?

Jesus was a brother a son and a friend.  He was also a great teacher and story teller.  He was a 
miracle worker and a faith healer.  He was Mary’s son, but there was one relationship which defined 
him more than all of the others and that is he was the Son of God.  That relationship was the defining 
relationship and made him who he was.

So what is our defining relationship?  What is the one thing that points to who we are more than any 
other?  Is it the relationship that we have to members of our family?  Is it the relationship that we 
have towards our work and our neighbours?  Or are we defined by our relationship to God?
Luke in his two books of the Gospel of Luke and the Acts of the Apostles writes his books to his dear 
friend, “Theophilus”.  This could be a person’s name, and it certainly was used as a name in the time 
when Luke wrote.  But the name is translated as “Lover of God”, or “One who loves God”.  Could that 
be applied to us?  Could we be defined by one relationship which makes all the other relationships 
lose significance?  Can we be defined by how much or how little we love God?
With every blessing from
Graham
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Message from The Jumblies
Thank you so much to everyone who supported our sale in January.  Masses of people came along  
to buy and at the time of going to print the total raised for Guide Dogs for the Blind, is £1,572.  

Our next sale will be on the 26th February, in aid of the NSPCC.  We will be at the hall between 
9.00am and 12noon to receive any donations of clothes, bric-a-brac and toys. Sale will start at 2pm 

Our Second Hand Book Sale will be on 13th March to raise money for the Children’s Play Area.  
Donations of good condition books, jigsaws, CD’s and DVDs will be very much appreciated and are  
needed before the date of the sale to help us in pricing ahead of the day.  Donations of prizes for the  
tombola and cakes for the cake stall will also be most welcome.

Thankyou

Penny Bean   01347 878392

Yorkshire Country Women’s Association
We welcomed several new members and friends to our January meeting when Tony Cleaver gave us 
a most interesting and informative talk on ‘The Hidden Gardens of London’. Each year over 200 
gardens  are  open  to  the  public  in  an  Open  Gardens  Weekend,  including  roof  gardens  above 
department  stores,  gardens round churches and cathedrals  such as Westminster Abbey,  Inns of 
Court, floating gardens on barges on the river and many more. 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 9th February in the Village Hall, when our speaker is Don Sidley 
and is subject “Yorkshire Rescue Hospitals for Swans”. Visitors are welcome.

Fieldnats 
Our thanks go to Mark Rasbeary, Force Rural / Wildlife Crime Coordinator, for his insight into ‘The  
Secret World of the Wildlife Crime Officer’. A challenging subject, but interesting to have a glimpse 
into a world that is unfamiliar to most of us.   
Next meeting: Wednesday 2nd February. Our guest speaker is Geoff Oxford, Chairman Yorkshire 
Mammal Group, who will be giving us a presentation on ‘Dormice – from a Yorkshire perspective’
Meet in the Village Hall, 7pm start. Non member entry fee £3, which includes cup of tea / coffee and  
cake. Anyone wishing to join us on the night or the group is very welcome; please call Melanie for  
more information. 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club
The club was sorry to record the death of its oldest member, Mrs Lily Pearson, who died in 
December. Lily along with her husband George was a keen tennis player and even when she 
stopped playing she retained her interest in the club. Lily and George would come and watch the 
matches and always kept up to date with the club's activities. We were delighted that she was able to 
join our centenary celebrations in June, where she helped to identify former members in the display 
of photos. She will be missed by all who knew her and the club were very fortunate to have such a 
loyal and supportive member.
 
Social Tennis. There will be a Ladies session on Saturday February 5th from 1.30pm. 
The Ladies sessions continue as normal.
 
A.G M: The AGM will be held in early March, if you would like to have an item added to the agenda 
please let me know.
Josephine Johnson Secretary 
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Dates to note
March 1st 3pm  Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green
 2nd 7pm  Fieldnats AGM at Village Hall

4th 2.30pm  Women’s World Day of Prayers at Parish Church
8th 7.30pm  Guide Dogs for the Blind AGM at Greystones, The Green

13th  Second Hand Book Sale for Childrens Play Area in Village Hall
14th  Village Charity Meeting at Village Hall
15th 3pm  Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green

 7.30pm  Annual Church Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room
25th 7.30pm  Prize Bingo for Farlington Church in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

May 7th  Village Auction at Village Hall for Village Hall Friends and Playgroup
June 11th  BBQ organised by Village Hall Friends and Playgroup

16/17th  Gardening Club over night trip to Shropshire Gardens
July 4th  Village Charity Meeting

9th  African Concert at the Vicarage, Sutton on Forest
23rd  Gardening Club trip to Tatton Park Flower Show

August 13th  Village Show
September 4th 2pm  Benefice Garden Party at Vicarage, Sutton on Forest
November 14th  Village Charity Meeting

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club
227 members took part in the December and January draws, £25 prize-winning numbers were for  
December: 66,110, 127 and 217 and for January 28, 61, 69 and 163.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
The next pre-season bingo evening is on Friday, 11th February at 7.30p.m. in the Village Hall, Sheriff 
Hutton. There are good prizes and the chance to win the special prize of £100.
It's a fun evening; do come along. We do value your support!

Womens World Day Of Prayer
Along  with  millions  of  people  world-wide,  we  at  St  Helen  and  the  Holy  Cross,  are  holding  an 
ecumenical service prepared by the women of Chile on Friday 4th March at 2.30pm.
The speaker is Canon Stella Vernon.  This is a service for everyone; do come and join us.

Party Thank You
On behalf of the Senior Citizens of Sheriff Hutton, can I say a big ‘thank you’ to all the ladies and 
organizers of this event.  The whole time was wonderful,  giving great pleasure to everyone, and 
followed by a good entertainment.
Alma Lilley.
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ALISON MASSINGHAM
flowers 

Now Open at Cavanagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all  
occasions

~ Nationwide Delivery ~
Tel : 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk 

STORES and POST OFFICE
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 

am)
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am)
Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 

sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 
stationery, National & Local Newspapers

Free local delivery service available
Tel : 01347 878 331

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

‘Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices’

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES
for the

finest skinless haddock and cod
Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday

The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX
Tel : 01347 811 747

Flaxton Forge
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator

Bespoke Ironwork
made to Commission

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144
www.flaxtonforge.co.uk     

J H WRIGHT & SONS
COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley
York  YO41 1JU

Tel : 01759 371 319
York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

NICOLA’S CUISINE
Outside Catering

Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire
Tel : 01347 878 938

Mobile : 07860 612 622

Poppy Caterers and Marquees
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk

www.poppymarquees.co.uk
www.poppycaterers.co.uk

Chrisalis Services
Secretarial : Typing : Call Handling

Event Management : Website 
Design

Design & Print : Photocopying
Tel : 0844 583 8152

e  : l i s a @ c h r i s a l i s s e r v i c e s. c o . u k  
w w w . c h r i s a l i s s e r v i c e s. c o . u k   

Anna M artinez-Armitage
Spanish Tutor

Cou r s e s  f o r  p e o p l e  o f  a l l a g e s  a n d  a b i l i t i e s

Busi n e s s  Cou r s e s  - In t e r p r e t i n g  &  Tr a n s l a t i o n s

Con v e r s a t i o n a l  &  H o li d a y  Sp a n i s h  

Tel: 07800 634510
W: w w w . s p a n i s h-t a l k.c o m  

W: w w w . b o o k s4 s p a n i s h.c o m

Thornton Le Clay based driving school
1 Les s o n s  f o r  n e w  a n d  q u a l i f i e d  d r i v e r s

2 Ni g h t  t i m e  a n d  m o t o r w a y  le s s o n s

1 st FOUR  HOU R S  £60, 2 HOU R S  
LE S S O N S  £42

Fin d  o u t  l o a d s  m o r e  o n  m y  w e b s i t e  

w w w.timetodrive.biz 
O r  c o n t a c t  m e  d i r ec t l y  o n  0 7 7 0 8  18879 2

All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

D & K Unsworth & Sons
Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift
Road making & repairing, ditching and draining

Landscaping and site clearance
Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance

Contact Guy Unsworth
Tel : 01347 878 558

www.dkunsworthandsons.co.uk 

MALCOLM COLLINS
30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured
Tel : 01347 878 275
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DENTAL SURGEONS
New Patients Welcome
Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne
Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York
Tel : 01904 623 436

Richard Fisher & Associates
DENTAL SURGEONS
Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby

Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire
Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

York YO32  5AA
Tel : 01904 490 060

JANE HOLLOWOOD
MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST /
PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel : 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING

Tel : 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby
Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive,
Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523
Mobile : 07704 403 358

PETER TROTTER
Painter & Decorator

Joiner
97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel : 01347 811 272

Painter & Decorator
GRAHAM HILL

“25 Years Experience”
The Byre, Field House Farm

Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA
Tel : 01904 468 773

CATHY CUNNINGHAM
Painting & Decorating

also
Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA
Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered)

Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01653 619 905
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE
MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel : 01347 878 326

Simon Wood
t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation

Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel : 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON
Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441
J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate
www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878 790

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer
Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel : 01347 878 512

H²O
Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd
Tel : 01347 878 684

PETER BELLWOOD
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED
Contact : 01347 878 590
Mobile : 07947 045 222

Dawsonbuild
Extensions : Conversions
Renovation : New Build

Repairs
Over 20 years Experience

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

RICHARD TURNER
Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 

Conservatories too!
also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone 
Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY
T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton
Tel : 01347 878 481

PETER BEAN BUILDING
Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER
&

CONTRACTOR
Tel : 01347 878 354
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
Sun 9.30am  Holy Communion  Parish Church – But check in Church for Details

9.30am  Zomby Woofe FC  Playing Fields
10.30am  Morning Service  Methodist Church

Mon 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall 2.00pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club
 7.30pm Badminton Village Hall

Tue 12.30  Luncheon Club  Village Hall
Wed 8.00am  Morning Prayers  Methodist Church 7.00pm Club Night Tennis Club

9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall
10.00am  Drop in for Coffee  Methodist Church
11.00am  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

Thu 9.45am  Babes & Toddlers  Village Hall From 6.00pm Exercise 
Classes

Village Hall

Fri 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall
12 – 12.30  Playgroup Lunch Club  Village Hall 12.30 – 3pm Playgroup Village Hall

Additional Activities in February
1st Tues 3 – 4pm  Singing for Fun , at Greystones, The Green
 7 – 8.30pm  Youth Club

2nd Wed 7pm  Fieldnats: ‘Dormice from a Yorkshire Perspective’
3rd Thurs 9.30 – 11.30am  Health Visitor at Village Hall
5th Sat 1.30pm  Ladies Tennis Session at Tennis Club
7th Mon 7.30pm  Guild ‘Peruvian Perusal’ in the Miss Ward Room
8th Tues 9.30am  Mobile Library at Goose Track Lane, West Lilling

3.55pm  Mobile Library at High Stittenham
7 – 8.30pm  Youth Club

9th Wed 7.30pm  Yorkshire Countrywomens ‘Rescue Hospital for Swans’ in Village Hall
11th Fri 7.30pm  Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall

7.30pm  Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall
14th Mon 7.30pm  Guild: Home Mission with Kim Gabbatis in Miss Ward Room
15th Tues 10.05 – 1.35pm  Mobile Library visits Farlington and Sheriff Hutton 

3 – 4pm  Singing for Fun, at Greystones, The Green
7 – 8.30pm  Youth Club

16th Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club “Littlethorpe Manor Gardens” in Village Hall
21st Mon 7.30pm Guild “The Wonderful World of Computer Music” in Miss Ward Room
24th Thurs 9.30am Mid Week Ramblers meet at Village Hall car park
26th Sat 2.00pm Jumblies Sale for NSPCC in Village Hall
28th Mon 7.30pm Guild “People” with Sister Margaret Ann in Miss Ward Room

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy 
Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News
should reach the editors by the 15th of  February for inclusion in March News.
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